Wiota Sanitary District
December 12, 2022

A meeting of the Wiota Sanitary District was held on December 12, 2022 at the Wiota Town Hall. The meeting
was called to order at 6:08 p.m. by Grant Benson. Present were Grant Benson and Laurie Monson. Also
present: Jeff Monson, Water Operator, and Bart Nies, Engineer, Delta 3 Engineering. Brian Larson was absent.

Clerk, Laurie Monson, stated the agenda was posted at the Wiota Town Hall, the Park Board and Well #1.
A motion was made by Benson, second by Monson to approve the agenda. Voice vote. Motion carried.

A motion was made by Benson, second by Monson to approve the minutes from the October 24, 2022 meeting.
Voice vote. Motion carried.

Balance in the Checking account is $137,718.31. Savings Balance is $86,037.54 and balance on loan is
$34,924.98. A motion was made by Benson, second by Monson to approve the treasurer’s report. Voice vote.
Motion carried.

A motion was made by Monson, second by Benson to reconsider the location of Well #3 and approve to
relocate the location of Well #3 at the property already owned by the Wiota Sanitary District near the Water
Tower, referred to as Site A. Voice vote. Motion carried.

Bar Nies, Engineer, explained the issues the DNR had with Site E. He stated the DNR would not allow a 1000
foot setback. Site A eliminates conflict and purchase cost and also eliminates the manure setback that Site E
would have. Site A does have a few residential septics near the setbacks. The DNR is also recommending a
127 casing of well. The test well could possibly be used as the permanent site of the Well. We will have to look
at easements for the road for construction to get to the location at Site A by the Water Tower.

Future Agenda Items: Well #3 Project
Next meeting date: TBD.

A motion was made by Monson, second by Benson to adjourn the meeting at 6:45 p.m. Voice vote. Motion
carried.

Laurie Monson
Clerk



